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FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 1, 2003

TO: Honorable Ray Allen, Chair, House Committee on Corrections 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1372 by Allen (Relating to the operation of certain Texas Department of Criminal Justice 
industries and private sector prison industries programs. ), Committee Report 1st House, 
Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code by giving the Texas Correctional Industries division of 
the Texas Department of Criminal Justice (TDCJ) supervision authority over the production of articles 
and products in craft shops operated by TDCJ. The bill would also amend the Transportation Code by 
specifying that the TDCJ, the Texas Department of Transportation, and the Texas Building and 
Procurement Commission shall set the price to be paid for each license plate or insignia. Fiscal 
implications from the bill would be based solely on the provision that would establish supervision over 
the production of articles and products in craft shops. The Manufacturing and Logistics Division of 
TDCJ reported the cost of supervising production of goods at the craft shops would require 67 
additional employees at a yearly cost of $1,939,464. Cost of the bill would depend on whether 
existing employees could be shifted within TDCJ to provide services required by the bill, and the level 
of future supervision that would be provided in the future compared to current supervision levels. For 
this analysis, it is assumed that any work resulting from the passage of this bill could be reasonably 
absorbed with current resources.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 696 Department of Criminal Justice
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